
 

 

Newsletter July 2022 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ǘŜǊƳ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴΗ L ŦŜŜƭ ŀǎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ōǳǘǘŜǊŦƭƛŜǎ ōǳǊǎǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻǾƛŘ-cocoon 

and flying through the enrichment experiences on offer. 

We have been so pleased and proud of our students for the way they have participated in extra-

curricular clubs this term: the Duke of Edinburgh Expedition, World Challenge, Sports Day, Matilda, and 

the range of TEAM week activities. Thank you so much to our wonderful staff who have made these 

opportunities possible. 

Of course, alongside this, our students have also sat public exams for the first time in three years: we 

look forward to celebrating with them when results are published in August (yes ς the ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŘŀȅǎΩ ice 

cream van is back!).  

Next week we are looking forward to welcoming nearly 200 Year 6 students onto site for our transition 

Summer school. Our Year 7 is over-subscribed yet again next year and we are already excited about the 

year ahead and welcoming the next cohort of students to TEAM Saltash. 

Thank you to all parents and carers for the support you have given us over the last year. I hope you 

manage to have some time to relax over the Summer. 

 

With all good wishes, 

 

Kate Littledyke 

 

                                              

 

 



 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Message from Sam Gardner: Chair of Governors 

 
 
So here we are at the end of another school year, I canôt believe this year has gone so quickly. 

I am very proud of how far we have come in the last twelve months, as we continue our improvement 

journey, in Leadership, Teaching and Governance. A huge thank you to Kate and her team for their 

endless energy and dedication to continuously improving outcomes for our students. 

I would like to express our gratitude to our parents for your generous support this year, and we ask for 

your continued support as we continue to work towards ambitious targets and expectations next year 

and beyond.  

We are very proud of our students for their hard work and for embracing the TEAM Saltash ethos.  

As we look to the next academic year, we offer a warm welcome to all the new students starting 

at Saltash Community School. 

 

 
Best wishes,  
 
Sam Gardner 
Chair of Governors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Staff Updates  

I am always sorry to say farewell to memb ers of staff who are moving to pastures new.  I would like to 

thank them for all their dedication and commitment to the Saltash TEAM. Goodbye to Robert Green (MFL 

Teacher), Marc Brooks (Head of Business Studies) and Auriol Underhill (Student Support) who are retiring.    

Thank you to Nick Griffin and Sarah Lyons who covered for staff on maternity leave.  

Goodbye to teachers Emma Childs, Stuart  Eaglestone, Nick Granville-West, Sam Rogers, Beth Levers, 

Ben Rowe and Clare Ward;  support staff  Tracy Jones and Darren MacDonald, and LSAôs Scott Barrow, 

George Duff and Danni Thurley. 

I am delighted that we have a number of new staff joining us in September.  They include: Nick Evans, 

Lauren Morgan, Corinne Pownall, Anna Roden, Nathan Flaherty, Josh Pope and Harry Golding.  Also joining 

are Sadie Brown, (Assistant Headteacher) and Gary Maule (Behaviour Support Manager). 

Sadie Brown - Assistant Headteacher        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gary Maule ï Behaviour Support Manager        

 
 
    
 
 

 

My name is Gary Maule and I would like to introduce myself to you all. I am 

really excited to work with the staff at Saltash Community School, the 

school has a real community feel to it which I am looking forward to being 

part of the TEAM.  

I have been working within special education for the past 9 years, working 

with students who have a range of additional needs to help them access 

the school provision on offer.  

In my spare time you will find me coaching football and running a local 

girlsΩ football team! If I am not coaching football I will be watching 

Plymouth Argyle with my family.  I have been a season ticket holder for the 

past 6 years and try to watch as many games both home and away as I 

possibly can.  

 

 

 

 

Hello everyone,  

My name is Sadie Brown and I will be joining the school in 

September as an Assistant Headteacher. I am moving back down to 

Cornwall over the summer after 6 years of living and teaching in 

London. I am really excited to get back to my family and the sea!  

Whilst in London, I have taught at two very different schools, one 

in Harrow and the next in Borehamwood in Hertfordshire. I have 

learnt a lot teaching outside of the county and really look forward 

to bringing these experiences back with me and developing some 

new projects.   

I am looking forward to meeting you all in September and getting 

to know the shape of things at Saltash. Have a great summer 

everyone. 

 



  

 

  

 

Year 7 have had a brilliant, action packed final term at Saltash Community School! Before looking at some of the real 
highlights from this term, I would like to say how brilliant it has been to see this fantastic year group grow as individuals 
from their arrival last September until now, their final week of Year 7. It has been a real pleasure to work with them this 
year and I wish them every success on their journey here at Saltash Community School and beyond!   
 

This term has appeared to be non-stop! We have had sport tournaments, trips to the cricket, celebration breakfasts, 
the school production and our fabulous Sports Day! It has been brilliant to see so many members of our year group get 
involved in these school events. Well done and thank you for showing our TEAM values in action!  
 

Praise points have been streaming in throughout the year, with all tutor groups getting an amazing 6000 points or over! 
¢ƘŜ ǘǳǘƻǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎΧΧΦΦтI9aΗ ¢ƘŜȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀ ǿƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ фнср ǇǊŀƛǎŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ς 
amazing!  
  
Here are some end of year thoughts from our brilliant tutor TEAM!  
 

7EEP ς Mrs Payne  
I have thoroughly enjoyed watching 7EEP become part of our school community this past year. They demonstrate our 
TEAM values every day and I am delighted to move up with them into Year 8. We have been reading The Cay and The 
Silver Sword this term and the students have been really engaged in these stories, voting The Cay as our favourite book 
this year! Sports Day was a real day of celebrations for us, not just for our outstanding athletes we have in the form but 
for the motivation from all of the form to participate. This attitude led the form to victory, coming first in Sports Day in 
Year 7. Each week we celebrate the top 10 students in the year for positive praise points awarded and it has been lovely 
to see so many members of our form achieve this. I hope they all have a lovely summer break and I am looking forward 
to seeing ǿƘŀǘ ¸ŜŀǊ у ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ у99tΦ   
 
7SMO ς Mrs Oates and Mr Hartley  
Each and every member of SMO has contributed to making this academic year truly memorable and special. Even 
though I have taught at Saltash Community School for 12 years, this is the first time I have started with a Year 7 tutor 
ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ L Ŏŀƴ ǿŜƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŜƳōŀǊǊŀǎǎ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΗ  
At my last check (drum roll please), ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ǘǿƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ǎǘŀƪŜǎ ǿŜǊŜΧ  
Erin and Jay! Erin has achieved a whopping 283 points and Jay has broken the 300 barrier with a staggering 341! Thank 
you for being excellent role models for SMO and maintain high standards when it ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  
Last week, we enjoyed a spectacular Sports Day and I was so proud that our country, Greece, came second overall. This 
achievement came from those who won medals and those who supported, encouraged and cheered on every single 
member of the Greece team. A special mention must go to Ella as she won the most medals out of all of the Year 7 girls 
ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǳŘŜǎǘ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅ ƻƴΤ L ŀƳ ƴƻǘ ǎǳǊŜ ƛŦ L ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳƛǘŜ ǊŜƎŀƛƴŜŘ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎΗ  
I must also shout out Jay for stepping up and showing excellent leadership during the Tug of War competition; he really 
ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŜŀŎƘ ǘŜŀƳ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜΦ  
The end of term culminated with the perforƳŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ΨaŀǘƛƭŘŀΩ ŀƴŘ WƻŜ ŀōǎƻƭǳǘŜƭȅ ŘŀȊȊƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ōƻǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŀŎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
singing. This will be the first of many performances, I am sure! I hope that many more of you join IN with future 
productions as well; it is a great way to widen your circle of friends ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŀ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƎƻŀƭΦ  
 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ Ψ¢ǿŜƭǾŜ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǘƻ aƛŘƴƛƎƘǘΩ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǘƻǘŀƭƭȅ ƎǊƛǇǇŜŘ ōȅ [ŀŘȅ /ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŜǇȅ 
spiders and I think I can convince Mr Perry to let us carry the book through to Year 8 so that we can finish this brilliant 
ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦŦΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜΣ ŜŀŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀŘ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  
I hope that you all have a wonderful summer break. Please do take care of yourselves and check in with each other as 
it is a long time to be away from school. I do check my emails so if you do need help with anything then please get in 
ǘƻǳŎƘΦ  
 

 

 

  

YEAR 7 



  

7LXB ς Mr Barnes  
7LXB are a lively and creative tutor group where their desire to succeed and prosper is manifest in tutor time and in 
lessons. They achieved the highest average Maths scores as a cohort, they won Tug of War at Sports Day and many 
have been model students for parents and other students, when they visit the school. They exhibit many of our school 
core values and continue to make me and themselves proud.  
Shout outs:  
Bluebell: For being referenced by myself and many teachers as being a joy to teach. (Also for being outstanding in 
Matilda) A little star in the making. (388 HOUSE POINTS!!)  
Ava, Isla, Aiden and Noah for always being inquisitive and for putting a smile on my face every morning.  
Genevieve: Always being very positive, empathetic and not forgetting quirky.  
Xavier: Highest Maths score and an amazing knowledge of history, which I love listening to.  
Toby and Pirran: Brilliant students, fantastic in lessons and a credit to the tutor group.  
Monty: For his resilience and determination in every lesson.  

Each student stands out to me in a different way and I am very proud of what they have achieved this year.   
 

7SAS ð Miss Schon  

7SAS have had a great third term. With many birthdays during the summer months many children chose the tutor 
programme on their birthdays so we sang a lot of happy birthdays and played games and quizzes. We are also just 
about to finish our second TEAM reader book and we finally know who abducted Teddy! We also have a lot of fun 
student-teacher conversations on the basketball court in the morning.   
The Sports Day was a great occasion to be and work together as a team and show a lot of tenacity and also empathy 
towards each other. Today, we have been writing thank you cards to school staff to think about and express 
appreciation. Now we are looking forward to our TEAM week and a lovely and well-deserved holiday!   

And Miss Schön is already looking forward to 8SAS in September  
 

7HEM ς Miss Markie  
7HEM have made me so unbelievably proud all year! They are the craziest, funniest, most wonderful group of little 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ  
¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŜǎ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƛŜƭŘΧ  
As a TEAM we have had two celebration breakfasts for being the tutor group with the most house points in Year 7, 
and we have had 5 students who have been in the weekly top 10 list for students with the most house points! Well 
done to Alex, Mia, Keira, Rosa and Lucas!  
Keira deserves a special mention for achieving over 500 house points over the course of the year ς well done for 
consistently embodying our core values: Tenacity, Empathy, Aspiration and Motivation!  
A huge congratulations goes to Alex, Keira, Rosa, Shelby, Aimee, Amy, Mia and Ryan who have received a miniscule 
amount of negative house points this year.  
And a special mention to Preston and Ben, who have a been awarded a huge amount of house points for Empathy 

   
We also had 4 of our students nominated to attend the Jubilee celebration picnic that was run by the History 
Department: Alex, Lucas, Keira and Rosa!  
Rosa was also awarded Star Student by the Languages Department! Sehr gut!   
We have been reading two books this year, which we have really enjoyed: Wolf and Refugee Boy. 7HEM have been 
working hard on their reading skills and showing their love of books through the Accelerated Reader programme. 
Rosa, Alfie, Keira and Berry were even nominated by their English teachers to attend a Celebration of Reading event 
in the library!  
Dexter and Matt were recognised for theiǊ ƘƛƎƘ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛƴ ŎǊƛŎƪŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
game!  
Sports Day was a huge success for our 7HEM team, as we came 2nd overall! Thank you all for showing each other so 
much love and encouragement on the day and well done to everyone who supported, participated or won a medal.  
Speaking of medals, Lily won the most out of all the Y7 girls! And Ben broke a school record that had been set in 2016 
for his 200m sprint! Our other point scorers were Dru, Ryan, Maisie, Mia, Preston, Gecko, Lily, Aimee, Dex, Lucas, 
Keira, Amy, Harry, Rosa, Ellie, Toby, Joe, Shiloh, Alfie, George, Darragh, Shelby, Issabelle, Berry, Maya and Matt.  
We have also been in the finals for inter-tutor netball, football and rounders.   
What a group of stars you are!  
Well done for everything you have achieved this year and keep up the good work into Year 8.  
Remember: be kind, work hard and have fun.  
Miss Markie  
   
  
 

 



  

  

7NCL ς Mr Lutey 

7NCL What a fantastic start you have all made! I have been blown away by the level of maturity and 

effort levels you have shown throughout the year and the level of engagement in after school clubs. 

This has been proven by leading the positive praise points score for the majority of the year and having 

the fewest negative points respectively. A special shout out to the highest point scorers Lauren 389, 

Megan 373 and Sapphire 353. Most recently you all performed brilliantly at Sports Day with lots of you 

winning medals, Lou Lou earning a gold medal in the Triple jump. Collectively as a group you support 

each other, and this has been commented on by your teachers this year. Well done to Matthew and 

Zach who presented their social enterprise idea to the whole year group which was excellent. I am 

really excited about what you guys will go on to achieve in next few years and will be supporting you 

all the way. Have a great summer!  Mr Lutey 

7PMB ς Mr Birch 

School can sometimes feel like a time machine.  Days fly by at an alarming speed, weeks whizz like 
supersonic jets and terms and seasons pass in a blink.  This year has been the fastest ever.  7 PMB had 
just arrived ς all bright-eyed smiles eager to get to know their new school and now they leave Year 7 
secure in their surroundings. There have been some great highlights such as winning the inter-tutor 
football tournament, a final against HEM and beating them in a penalty shoot; or their participation in 
the Sports Day event and witnessing their real TEAM spirit; and in this final week, TEAM Week, where 
they have laughed and screamed on the rides at Camel Creek, in the Sumo Suits in the gym and in the 
ς I know having played with them ς the dangers of Year 7 Dodge Ball.  The year is over for them and 
ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ǊŜǘǳǊƴΣ L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ŜŀƎŜǊ ŦƻǊ ¸ŜŀǊ у ta. ς I just hope the time machine does not work in quite 
the same way over the Summer break. 
  

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
Year 8 have had a simply fabulous summer term:  the sun has shone; the learning and activities have headed 

outdoors, and the achievement, confidence and success have reached for the sky (despite the mercury reaching 

high too)! 

Mrs Sloggett and myself have been privileged to have worked with the year group for a whole year now, and it 

is staggering how much progress and change we have seen in that year: young people who were unsure about 

finally transitioning into their secondary school environment have become confident and assured and able to 

take on amazing challenges.   

As Year 8 have moved forward in their learning journey, we have explored topics of growing maturity and 

depth.  This term we were pleased to welcome PC Geoff Turner-Moore in-to school, to run a workshop on 

Understanding Hate Crime, highlighting the significance and importance of recognising Hate Crime in all its 

forms.  PC Turner Moore was really impressed with the insightful and thoughtful questions that our young people 

asked. 

Sports Day has been a particular highlight of the term for us, with particular mention needing to be made for 

Frankie, who has excelled at athletics both in representing our school, and within our school competition on 

Sports Day too.  She won the Long Jump and the 200m and now holds 5 separate school sporting records!   Our 

fabulous inter-tutor group rivalry reached a steaming head again, with Sports Day victory yet again being a close 

run thing between the superstar sports teams of 8EJG and 8AMR.  Well done to all competitors involved, but a 

particular well done to 8AMR as not only the Year 8 Sports Day winners but also representatives of the winning 

whole-school Olympic nation team of China!  Well done Robert in his outstanding impromptu role as chief flag-

bearer and student speech-maker and to both Frankie and Ryan as highest achieving boy and girl in Year 8. 

We have also had brilliant Year 8 representation on the tireless cast of Matilda Jr, with special recognition needing 

to go to Daisy as Hortensia, Sophie as Lavender, Issy in the Chorus, Meredith as Cook and Sarah as Sergei.  What 

rising stars we have!  The performance was just thrilling. 

At the point of writing, TEAM week is well underway and this year has been just amazing!  It has been so good to 

be abƭŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎΣ ŜƴǊƛŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ 

normally be able to enjoy within the constraints of our normal classroom environment.  Year 8s TEAM week has 

taken us from considering the possibilitieǎ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜƴǘǊŜǇǊŜƴŜǳǊ ƛƴ ŀ 5ǊŀƎƻƴΩǎ 5Ŝƴ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ IƛƎƘŜǊ 

Education in Falmouth University, to the thrills of Woodlands.  Congratulations to our entrepreneurs who came 

up with thŜ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŜƴǘŜǊǇǊƛǎŜΥ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǘƛǾŜ ά!ǊŀŎƘƴƻŎŀǘŎƘŜǊέΗ  Our Wellbeing Wednesday saw some 

ƎŜƴǳƛƴŜƭȅ ŀǎǘƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŀŎǘǎ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭƭȅ ŎǊŀŦǘŜŘ άǎŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎέ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘΣ 

endless crazy Frisbee, and a real-feel trip to a Café Français creating summery crêpes and strawberries with 

raspberry coulis (delicious I can tell you).  The challenge on the maze of inflatables was to prevent Ms Yvenic 

joining in!   

                          

 

 

  

YEAR 8 



 

  

Well done also to Aaron for his charity walking that he has completed, achieving not one but two medals in 

recognition of his tenacity and empathy.  We are incredibly proud of him. 

The end of the summer also sees a drawing to a close of our Year 8 TEAM Reader programme.  Well done to 

the avaricious readers of 8REB who worked their way as a tutor group reading together through the most 

entire books, exploring the stories and considering the messages contained within them.  Tutor groups have 

enjoyed titles ranging from the classic Lord of the Flies, to the enthralling Warhorse and the thought-provoking 

Noughts and Crosses.  We are looking forward to starting our new Year 9 selection of books. 

It is with great sadness that we say goodbye, within Year 8, to several valued members of our Pastoral 

Team.  Congratulations and the best of luck to Mr Perry, Miss Crowe-Wright and Miss Arscott who will now 

move on to lead their own tutor groups as solo tutors next year.  ²ŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ 

and enthusiastic work with TEAM Year 8 and can only say that your new tutor groups will be a lucky collection 

of young people indeed.   

We have to bid a very sad farewell indeed also to Mrs Gue (who remains with us as a school, but is stepping 

aside from her tutoring role as her outstanding work with PD and Careers continues) and to Mr Brooks, who 

is retiring.  Thank you both for everything that you have done for your wonderful tutees, who will never forget 

you or the calm, secure, supportive and unconditionally caring start that you have given to their secondary 

school careers.  Mr Brooks ς we will forever hold Orange Sock Friday in our hearts!  The inexhaustible 

combinations of elegant ties, cufflinks and socks are quite legendary.  We are excited to welcome Mr Jones to 

our tutoring team, and to be retaining the awesome Mr Whitnell with us.  TEAM Year 9 will be a force to be 

reckoned with! 

The final thank you of the year has to go to yourselves as parents, carers and families, and to our wonderful 

young people themselves.  This year has been one of challenge and success and I have enjoyed every single 

second of working with you all.  I think the final quote of the year has to come from me (actually):  as staff 

ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ǊŀƎƻƴ Ψǎ 5Ŝƴ ŜƴǘŜǊǇǊƛǎŜ Řŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ 5ŜǇǳǘȅ IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ aǊǎ 

Griffin turned to ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘ ά²ƻǿΦ  Look at all this that Year 8 have achieved.   Are you proud of them, 

9ƳΚέ  !ƴŘ L ǎŀƛŘ ά¸ŜǎΦ  Yes I am indeed.  ±ŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳέΦ  

Thank you and well done, Year 8.  Year 9 is going to rock! 

Mrs M 

                                    

 



 

 

Wow what a year this has been! The one word that sums up how this year has made me feel is PROUD. It will come 

up a lot in this newsletter piece! I am super proud of how far we have come since September. This has been our 

first full year at secondary school and what a difference from our bubbles in Year 8.  

We have achieved so many awesome things this year.  

To start with I am so proud of how the year group have embraced our TEAM Reader mornings and accelerated 

reader challenges. We are the top scoring year group and have been every week since TEAM Reader began.  We are 

currently on 74,330,634 words! Amazing!! Special congratulations to 9ESB and 9MLF who have both smashed the 

15 million word mark this year: great job Team!  

I am also proud of how superbly everyone represented Year 9 on Sporǘǎ 5ŀȅΣ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ōǳǘ 

know that everyone had a bǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ΨYŜŜǇ /ŀƭƳΩ ŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘΦ IǳƎŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ф/9C 

who gained the most medals of all the tutor groups in the year. I hear Mr Farnham was particularly entertaining in 

the staff relay!  

I also want to say a big well done to the students involved in the DT/Art Design Lab Project, they have had the 

opportunity to go to London to visit the V&A Museum and work with members of The Box team. Thank you for 

representing Saltash so well.  

     

 

 

 

 

I had the pleasure of watching the performance of Matilda last week and was so happy and proud to see many Year 

9 faces smiling out at the crowd; we have a very talented group of students and I look forward to many more 

productions to come. We have some future stars in our midst!  

I am realƭȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƳōǊŀŎŜŘ ōŜƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ ŀ ΨƴƻǊƳŀƭΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜ.  Looking at the 

behaviour points awarded this year, as a year group 37,384 positive points have been awarded.  This is a fantastic! 

This goes a long way to show how positive Year 9 is and how brilliantly they have ended their time in Key Stage 3. 

As we look forward to Year 10 and starting our GCSEs I am really proud όǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǊŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΗύ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 

achieved so far and I know that there are many more amazing things that this wonderful group of students are going 

to accomplish.  

And finally, it is wonderful to be able to write this whilst having had a fantastic first day of TEAMs week. Many 

students are off on residentials either down to Sennen Cove or to Manor House and lots of us are enjoying day trips 

in the local area. Even though we have had the hottest day of the year everyone got stuck in and has enjoyed the 

ŘŀȅΦ L ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΣ I am certain it is going to be full of fantastic ones.  

Thank you for being such a brilliant year group, have a fantastic summer, stay safe and wear sun cream!! See you 

all in September. Miss Crook   

 

 

  

YEAR 9 

 

 

 

 



 
 

                              
 
     
        

 
 
 

 

Over the Summer Term we've had some key events across the year group, and our students certainly 

rose to the challenge. 

We ended June, and began July, with the Year 10 Mock exams. For most students, it was their first 

time of sitting a practice for their public exams in such a realistic setting. Students really stepped up 

to the challenge, getting used to how they are expected to conduct themselves when entering, and 

being in these examination venues. It also gave many a real insight in to how all the exam systems 

work 

At a similar time, we also saw a number of our students sitting their first real public exams in a range 

of subjects, and invigilator staff commented on how well they had conducted themselves during these. 

Well done to Sports Studies, Animal Care, Health and Social Care and Food and Nutrition students 

Year 10 were also involved in Sports Day this year for the first time in over a decade (having previously 

had a separate alternative sports day arrangement). Whilst the heat kept them warm, the students 

were exceptional at supporting each other, and we had a number of records set and broken in the 

events. 

                 

The final week of term was Work Experience, with students placed all across the county, and beyond. 

A huge majority of students successfully found a placement despite the difficulties faced post 

pandemic. The reports we've had this week from businesses have shown our young people in a glowing 

light, showing what an excellent group of young people Year 10 are. A separate group also spent the 

week working with Groundworks, on employability and community skill projects. 

From all of the Year 10 Pastoral Team, have a lovely summer break. 

 

 

        

 

YEAR 10 

It was fantastic to see the 

return of a whole school 

production with George 

starring as Miss Trunchbull in 

Matilda.  

All Year 10 students involved, 

both on stage and back-stage 

crew, were excellent roll 

models to the younger 

students.  Well done! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What an amazing group of young people. I am so proud of the journey that you have all been on. Since the last 

newsletter you have all completed your GCSE exams and as always conducted yourselves brilliantly. The exam 

invigilators fed back how impressed they were with the behaviour and attitude of the year group throughout the 

exams and highlighted you all as being a credit to the school ς so well done! 

I really enjoyed celebrating the end of this chapter with you, both at the in school leavers celebration after your final 

exam and at the Prom. 

                

                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I hope you look back at these happy memories and remember some of the great times that you have had at Saltash. 

Good luck in everything that you do in the future. 

Ms Rogers and the Year 11 Team 

 

A message from Mrs Griffin: 

It has been a privilege to be involved with the year group: teaching some of you during the most surreal time of my 

teaching career, line managing the year group, and navigating the exam series with you and seeing so many of you 

scrubbed and dressed for prom. Thank you for being such good role models and ambassadors for our school 

community. 

You deserve the brightest of futures and I look forward to seeing you on results days and on your return to the Sixth 

Form. 

Good luck and stay safe. 

Mrs Griffin 

 

 

  

YEAR 11 

   

 



 

  

 

 

It has been a very hectic half term for the Sixth Form. 

!ŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ! [ŜǾŜƭ ŜȄŀƳ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ǿŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ мо ǿƛǘƘ ŀ [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴ ¸ŀŎƘǘ 

Club. It was wonderful for our students to get together after so many years of not being able to run these events; it 

truly was a fantastic evening. TEAM Sixth Form were all incredibly sad to say goodbye but we are so excited to see 

where their futures take them. 

After a goodbye, we said hello to our potential new Year 12s during Sixth Form Induction Day. Students from Year 11 

attended a day of taster lessons in order to give them an opportunity to experience Sixth Form life before beginning 

in September. It was a very successful day and it was particularly pleasing to attend the taster session for our newest 

subject: Forensics and Criminal Investigation. We wish all Year 11s the best of luck with their exam results and hope to 

see many of them returning in September to start Year 12 with us. 

Students in Year 12 have been completing Work Experience this week, securing placements with the Environment 

Agency to Dartmoor Zoo to Collins Aerospace as just some examples of the plethora of experiences being gained by 

our students. We are so proud of the good impressions that they are making on their hosts, particularly Jay, who had 

the following feedback wƘƛƭǎǘ ƻƴ ǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΥ ΨIŜ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƘǳƎŜǎǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎ 

ǇǳǇƛƭΩǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ōǊŜŀƪǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƘƛƭŘ 

since before Christmas and today, your boy achieved it. It was such a heart - warming moment and I know the child 

ƘŀŘ ƴƻǘ ǎǘƻǇǇŜŘ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ Wŀȅ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƘŜ Ǝƻǘ ƘƻƳŜΦΩ !ƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǿƘŜƴ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ¦/!{ 

applications in the Autumn term. 

Congratulations to Henry who competed in Manchester on Friday and Saturday for the English Schools National 

Athletics Finals. In the athletes parade he was selected to carry the flag as the senior athlete who had qualified for the 

finals the most and again made the finals of the Hurdles. 

He was also part of the Cornwall Senior boys relay team who came 5th overall whilst breaking both the Cornwall U20 

ŀƴŘ {ŜƴƛƻǊ aŜƴΩǎ Ŏƻǳƴǘȅ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎΗ  An Outstanding Achievement.  Henry is now going onto study at Sheffield University 

where he will also be joining a national standard elite level sprint training camp.  

 

Lastly, on a personal note, I would like to wish all of our Sixth Form the best of luck in their futures. It has been an 

absolute pleasure being their Head of Year; they have brought me so much joy over the last couple of years and I will 

miss every single one of them.  

Thank you also to the continued commitment and support of our parent community- you truly make my job easier. 

Ms E Childs 

 

 

  

SIXTH FORM 



 

 

 

  

 

Sports Day 

After a 2 year interruption, it was wonderful to have the opportunity to gather the whole school together 

on the playing fields for a Sports Day celebration on Tuesday 12th July. 

An amazing atmosphere, incredible performances and fantastic support for each other. It was the Saltash 

TEAM in full flow!  Well done and thank you to everyone, staff and students who played a role on the day. 

It was one to remember. 

                         

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

The ARB were asked by the PE department to produce some images for the Cornish Schools Commonwealth Games 

which took on July 1st.  

Initially the images were to be placed on the batons used in the relay races. However, after receiving the art-work they 

were so impressed they decided to use the images to make the banners that they will have at the School Commonwealth 

Games.  

We are all so proud of the work the students put into this project and the finished banners. 
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The 7th July saw the return of The Saltash Science show! 

Explosions, flames, liquid nitrogen - ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜ ƛƴ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ŘƻΗ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                               

 

 

  

 

SALTASH COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

SCIENCE SHOW 

                                       

 

       

 

                

 

 

 

 


